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BRUNTSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL
MINUTES OF MEETING

  Draft    

PARENT COUNCIL Meeting
14 January 2015
Staff Room
	
	Present:   Mark Roberts, Antonios Giannopoulos; Neil Thomas ; Elizabeth Tennet , Carol Kyle, Maeve Fryday, Bill Dorman,  Jane Ewins,  Pauline Ah-hot, Morag Reid, Suzanne Kennedy, Sangeetha Palaparthy, Tara MacGregor.
Apologies   Sarah Cran, Alan Gray
	Action




	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Apologies – Sarah Cran, Alan Gray.
	MR

	2
	Approval of Minutes 
Changes to minutes.   Changed name of Antonis to Antonios in the resolution for changes to banking names (and all other place his name appears) Otherwise approved. 
.  
	MR


	3
	Headteachers Report
Brief news.  H&S check done for Judo mats and found not fit for future.  CK found some school budget to cover new Judo mats.  Yoga teacher can use them too. Waiting for (vaulting) horse to be recovered.  
Computer club – a lot of investigation undertaken and will start March 5 with older pupils.  Tutor will talk to pupils at upcoming assembly to encourage attendance. This a new PC club.  
Plans ongoing about splitting P1 classroom for Aug 2015.  New enrolments for P1 at end of January. CK looking to avoid composite classes over three years.  So want to avoid P1/P2 composite but WIP.  
P1-P3 (free) lunches going well.  New cook to start Easter.  Discussion about room in lunch hall – all ok.   Severe winter weather plans in place.  
	CK


	4
	Playground Improvement Project
Designs now  locked in.  Scenario chosen £102, 546 including VAT.  Sports Scotland (SS) funding will be half of this amount.  Secured more money from additional fund.  However we need to reduce the contingency amount to PC accounts from approx. £3500 to approx. £1900.   After some discussion and review of cashflow the was approved by PC 

One consideration of the SS funding is maintenance of the playground estimated at £300-400/annum for first ten years.  Approved by PC.  Annual cost will be reviewed after first 12 months. 

All paper work with SS sorted.  Need letter from SS.  Timing of this is key to allow us to appoint contractors.  Then letter from EDC to give us permission to proceed to build.  Final discussions with EDC to iron out issues and we can formally appoint the contractors thereafter.  H&S issues around the school to be covered with contractors at kick off meeting.
Urgency to initiate build phase as need to spend the money by end March to comply with SS funding.

Significant ongoing work by the PIP team of MF, JE and TMc acknowledged by all present.  
	MF/JE

	5
	Clubs Update
Quite hard work but all preparation got done.  Once cycle is complete the new team is planning to look at long term issues in a few weeks.   Kidzcare meetings to follow too.

Update to last meeting noted that Friday clubs would not start at 12.05. However they were initiated at the original time of 12.30 instead as not possible to bring forward clubs.  N.B Parents are responsible for the provision of care for children after school finishes until club starts.  Kidzcare being asked about fill-in options for this time period.  Only a small number of children affected currently.
The idea was raised to review the economics of clubs at some point in the future.  Action for next meeting.  Action ET.
	BD/PA

	6
	Events Update
Christmas Fare raised £1,000. Good fun.

A volunteer for Summer Fair is required. TMc is discussing with someone for Quiz and already have a volunteer for the Ceilidh.   TMc calling a meeting with interested parents regarding broader fundraising help.   Reminder going out soon.   Have applied for lottery licence.
	TMc

	7
	School Management Sub Group.
Update on rising rolls impact on South Edinburgh.  Council has put out their consultation papers.  Nothing imminent.  All going rather slow.  Tactical measures being taken at South Morningside and at BPS.  St Oswalds not being currently considered as viable for use by BPS.  

Lollipop person in place at top of Merchiston.Place.  Trying to get more lollipop people.   Also discussed the impending 20 mile/hour speed limit.
	MR

	8
	New Boroughmuir Update
Building has commenced.   Napier University bar licence application was changed to 5pm.  Considered as a sensible compromise 

Also looking at use of Boroughmuir tarten in BPS scarf.
	

	9
	Finance Update
Bank Account balances disclosed.

Only minor issues with clubs payment this time around.  New reminder functionality worked well.   Discussion points were around the issue with lack of automatic invoices for clubs choosing attendees (compared to first come first served clubs) and the need for up to date registers for late applications once the club is up and running in the term.  There was also a discussion around the payment for the playground works and subsequent re-imbursement from Sports Scotland to ensure that the PC remains in a positive cashflow.


	ET

	10
	AOB
None proposed
	

	11
	Next Meeting

18 March 2015 , 13 May 2015, 10 June 2015.
	


